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Westwell Parish Council

Minutes of a Meeting of the Parish Council held on Tuesday June 5th at 4.00pm in the Parish Hall
1. Present and Apologies
Cllr Mrs Drury (Chairman), Cllr Bainbridge (Vice-chairman), Cllrs Bartlett, Butcher and Lawrence, and Mrs S Wood (Clerk).  Apologies were received from Cllr Mrs Wyatt (indisposed), Cllr Ms Farrington, Cllrs Lister and Faulkner (prior commitments).   
2. Declarations of Interest

There were no Declarations of Interest
3. Planning applications
3.1  18/00581/AS & 18/00642/AS  The Bull Pen, Westwell Court, Eastwell Lane, Westwell
Replacement of 5 conservation rooflights
It was proposed that the application be supported, the Parish Council having supported similar applications for other properties in Westwell Court.

Resolved:

That the application be supported.

3.2   Planning applications received after distribution of the agenda

No applications have been received.
4. General Data Protection Requirement:  To adopt the Parish Council’s Privacy Notice, Data Protection Policy, Subject Access Request form, Date Breach Policy, Data Breach Reporting Form, Personal Data Management Audit and Policy,  Data Retention Policy and updated Risk Register
Draft papers had been circulated.  
Two amendments were proposed to the Data Retention Policy; no amendments were proposed to the Privacy Notice, Data Protection Policy, Subject Access Request form, Date Breach Policy, Data Breach Reporting Form, Personal Data Management Audit and Policy or the updated Risk Register.  It was noted that the latter should be reviewed annually.  

The Chairman noted that an intention to comply was required after 25th May 2018 (the date for implementation of the GDPR), but there was no expectation that Parish Councils would be fully compliant by this date.

Cllr Bartlett asked about malware and the possibility of councillors’ computers being infected when downloading documents such as the GDPR papers.  The Chairman noted that it is councillors’ responsibility to keep antivirus software up to date.
It was proposed that the Privacy Notice, Data Protection Policy, Subject Access Request form, Date Breach Policy, Data Breach Reporting Form, Personal Data Management Audit and Policy,  Data Retention Policy (as amended) and updated Risk Register be adopted.  

Resolved:

That the Privacy Notice, Data Protection Policy, Subject Access Request form, Date Breach Policy, Data Breach Reporting Form, Personal Data Management Audit and Policy,  Data Retention Policy (as amended) and updated Risk Register be adopted.  
The policies and forms will be uploaded to the Parish Council website in a single pdf; GDPR will be a standing item on Parish Council meeting agendas.
It has been recommended that councillors use a Parish Council email address for PC matters; this can be supplied to councillors at their request.

The Vice-chairman asked about data held for the broadband survey (residents’ contact details) and the GDPR implications.  The Chairman and Cllr Butcher replied that consent to hold the data had been given when residents participated in the survey, however if their data was to be processed, eg by forwarding to KCC, then they would have to be asked to opt-in. 
5. Update on The Wheel Inn
The Vice-chairman advised that he had contacted Shepherd Neame (SN) re the brewery’s agreement to contribute to the car-parking project and the Parish Council’s request to fund the additional fencing required between the Wheel garden and Underwood.   He stated that Shepherd Neame offered £10,000 towards capital works (which would not be restricted to car parking) and to pay for the Wheel/ Underwood fencing.  SN had a quote from Peter Burch for the fencing but would have to obtain a second quote.  [Post-meeting note:  the quote from Peter Burch was accepted.]
The Chairman proposed that the contribution from SN for capital works be used to fund installation of the French drain and associated soakaway; if drainage issues on the playing field are addressed this would enable use of the playing field for parking throughout the year.   Cllr Butcher agreed and advised that grants may be available via the Playing Field Association if the works would cost more than £10,000.

The Vice-chairman noted that the beer garden had been included when The Wheel was listed as an Asset of Community Value.  SN will be writing to Ashford Borough Council to advise of the sale of the garden; the Borough Council will then seek the Parish Council’s comments.
The Chairman noted that it would be useful to know who had bought/is buying the land in question.  Some vegetation clearance on site was also noted.
6. Request for donations to Ashford Borough Citizens Advice and Kent Surrey Sussex Air Ambulance

6.1  Donation to Ashford Borough Citizens Advice (CAB)
It was noted that the late Cllr Miss Davidson was a CAB volunteer.  The Chairman advised that CAB offers advice re debt and making benefit claims, offering help to people in the parish - this role supports Social Services; CAB was formerly funded by from central govt but much of this funding has been withdrawn.   The Vice-chairman sought clarification of the Parish Council’s policy re such donations.  It was proposed that the Parish Council be minded to donate £250 to Ashford Borough Citizens Advice, this to be discussed at the July Parish Council meeting.
Resolved:

That the Parish Council is minded to donate £250 to Ashford Borough Citizens Advice.

6.2  Donation to Kent Surrey Sussex Air Ambulance

The Vice-chairman noted that donations to charities such as Carers Support had previously been made from the Summer fete takings.  
It was agreed that the Chairman and Vice-chairman would review the criteria for such donations from Parish Council funds against the agreed Budget; the request will be further discussed at the July meeting.
7. UKPN Wayleave agreement

It was proposed that the Wayleave agreement and map be signed by the Chairman and Vice-chairman.
Resolved:

That the Wayleave agreement and map be signed by the Chairman and Vice-chairman.

8. Any other business
8.1  Potholes:  Cllr Lawrence reported deep potholes on Snakes Hill.
8.2 Cllr Butcher advised that he may have to send apologies for the meetings of July 2nd and November 5th, because they coincide with ACRK meetings.

8.3  The July Parish Council meeting will start at 7.30pm.
8.4 WWI commemoration:  ‘There but not there’ Perspex silhouettes are on sale to commemorate the fallen at the centenary on 11th November 2018.  The PCC will follow-up a grant application for purchase of up to 10 silhouettes.  It was suggested that purchase of any additional silhouettes to commemorate Westwell’s fallen be from the Summer fete takings. It was suggested that they be offered to the families after the Commemoration; this to be discussed at the July meeting.
8.5   Closed churchyard:  Vicki Faulkner will be asked to clear the weeds around the Memorial plaques under the yew tree in the churchyard.
9. Date of next meeting
Monday July 2nd 2018 at 7.30pm.
The meeting closed at 17.05pm.
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